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The diocese gathers at Arundel Cathedral

a & B neWs is delighted that some
members of the diocese were in rome

recently to celebrate the Canonisation of
pope John XX111 and pope John paul 11.
The crowd was so large that our representa-
tives found themselves initially unable even
to cross the Castel sant ‘angelo bridge.
They did do so eventually and were able to
watch the ceremony on one of the many
giant screens.
a family who have recently moved to

Bognor regis parish from ewell share we us
(below) their special memory of pope John
paul 11, when he blessed the daughter, then
aged 4.
pope st John X111 and pope John paul 11,
pray for us.

Good Friday
act of Witness
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Pictured above right; the congregation gathers in the Cathedral; below: the
two Confirmation candidates from Haywards Heath parish who brought up
Chrism to be blessed by the Bishop

Story: Pauline Groves, pictures on this page and page 2: David White.

Bishop Kieran said in his homily at the Chrism Mass that this is the only time of the year when the whole diocese gath-
ers together. This aspect of ‘gathering’ appealed to many of the people present. 

here is what a few of them said:-

•‘...the impact of the chance to be together across the diocese (a deacon)

• ‘...makes you want to become more involved - helps to understand the diocese. (this was a comment from one of 25 pari-
sioners who had come by coach from oxted and Warlingham. he had met a former school colleague from many years ago)

• ‘it is wonderful seeing the whole diocese together’ (another parishioner)

• a priest ordained this year was aware of being there for the first time as part of the whole presbyterial order and a priest
member of an order recently new to the diocese found it an ‘exciting social occasion’. Deacons also expressed this sense of the
social occasion, especially for their wives.

• a Lourdes pilgrimage nurse was thrilled to be such part of the diocese, as she waited to bring up the oil of the sick to be
blessed. For the two Confirmation candidates, who brought up the Chrism this was their first visit to the Cathedral.

• For the sisters from the poor Clares convent at arundel, this was only the second time the Community had been at this spe-
cial Mass and they could only leave their enclosure with the permission of the Bishop.

• one young server was delighted to be there supporting his (widower) father 

• a monk from Worth described himself as ‘delighted of Worth’

Bishop Kieran welcomed this very packed and happy congregation - ‘the whole diocese together’ and with special mention of
various groups, including the poor Clares, the three men going to the seminary in september, the diocesan staff and ‘the whole
family of God’. he explained that if he was directing someone he would not give map references but would name ‘markers’.
The Chrism Mass is about markers or signs. ‘The evening is a visual representation of the Church’. ‘The oils are a visible real-
ity of God’s love.’ The Chrism, he said was the most important as it is used for the sacraments we only receive once. ‘We all
share with Christ as priest, prophet and King and we have a mission as a result’. ‘We have tangible, visible things to express
the reality of God’s presence among us’. We being saved now ‘I am the resurrection and the life’.

The Mass continued with the blessing of the oils, the renewal of commitment of priests, deacons and lay people. We all left
the Cathedral to ‘Lord, you gave the great commission’ ...’With the spirit’s gifts empower us for the work of ministry’.

St.Cuthman’s
A&B Retreat and Meeting Centre
16 delightful en-suite bedrooms for residential stays 

for up to 24 guests.

F Quiet Days  F Group Meeting Facilities 

F Pretty chapel  F Mass most days

Contact us for full details, tel: 01403 741220 

or email us on stcuthmans@dabnet.org

www.stcuthmans.com
Cowfold Road, Coolham, Horsham,W. Sussex RH13 8QL

Beautiful, lakeside, historic country house
set in 20 acres of grounds.
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Testing  
Materials

For a life  
in Fashion

A love of  
History

For a life 
in Futures

01932 839437 • Book now at www.stgeorgesweybridge.com
A Registered Educational Charity No.1017853

A co-educational, Roman Catholic day school for 3 to 11 year olds.

Open Evening
Thursday 5th June 2014 

6:30pm - 8:30pm
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Gathering for the Chrism Mass

Pictured (from top left) the procession gathers at the Cathedral door;
the deacons vest; the priests vest; waitresses wait to serve the the
clergy refreshments after the Mass; Paul Inwood holds a copy of his
‘Jubilee Mass’, the Gloria of which was sung for the first time at the
Chrism Mass; and the sisters of the Poor Clares await the begining
of Mass.                                    

Pictures by: David White

Wintershall
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WhaT Do YoU Mean, there was no easter last year? -  a rather startled Gift aid organiser
challenged sue rickard at the Gift aid aGM, recently held at st paul’s College in Burgess

hill. sue, our Diocesan Gift aid Coordinator, looked patiently at the inquisitor ‘no, i am not talking
about the calendar year, but the tax year. Yes, some years we have one easter, some have none and in
other years we have two. The last tax year had none’ Later in her presentation, sue proudly reported
that the scheme had achieved a tax reclaim of £1.3m, despite the lack of easters. she congratulated
the organisers, going on to say ‘This is about the figure we achieved last year, so 2014/15 should be
even better’
starting the day off, ian Dallas – one of our Diocesan Gift aid auditors (pictured below) – held a

seminar for those wishing to know more about the online system set up by the diocese a few years
ago. GiftWise is a leading edge programme which is geared to make the organisers’ life easier, to im-
prove accuracy and to speed up payments back to schools and parishes.
While this may not be the most interesting subject in the world, it does seriously improve cash

flow. at the afternoon’s aGM, sue was able to report that, after cajoling an hMrC officer called
harry, an on-line return was made and payment completed in seven days. remember the days when
rebates would be paid in the year after the claim? however, one issue which is coming up for the fu-
ture is hMrC’s pressure to convert to donations being made digitally. More of this at next year’s
aGM.
as Financial secretary to the diocese, Fergus Brotherton reminded the delegates of the rules for

making claims and to make sure that we keep up our excellent accuracy record, which has been care-
fully built up over many years with the authorities.
Gift aid auditor, David Goodge (pictured below), gave his annual audit report. he was keen to

point out the merits of using internet banking, as this will reduce errors and speed up the system. he
went on to remind delegates ‘it is illegal not to disclose the charitable status of the diocese on any
document soliciting for money’ The room fell particularly quiet at this point, with 100 organisers
imagining themselves before their local judge!
ian Dallas was on hand to extol the virtues of using GiftWise. having given his paper, it was clear

that there are no real reasons for not using the system - especially as the cost to the parish or the
school is ‘a great big zero’. however, ian is still looking forward to hearing from one third of
schools and parishes still to be converted to GiftWise.
although not part of the official team at Bishop’s house, David Keel from egham was invited back

to share his real experiences of organising an appeal. Last year he talked about the theory – now,
what was the reality? space in the a&B news does not allow the full presentation to be given, apart
from saying that David’s initiative had been a great success, with a simple principal of keeping up
communication with parishioners. This included setting up an email group of Gift aiders. ‘as a re-
sult of our work, we gained 48 new declarations in the first year and increased our tax rebate by
£7,000’ he went on to say how he had even given back a generous donation of £10,000, so that it
could be split between two tax years. ‘even i thought it was a very brave act on my behalf!’ he
quipped. 
some say that the subject of Gift aid is boring. Well, yes it might be to the majority of readers. But

it is important to us all who benefit from the annual rebate of £1.3m last year. as Bishop Kieran
mentioned at Mass after the aGM ‘We cannot do without it’ he particularly thanked the work car-
ried out by the organisers and the dedicated team at Bishop’s house. he also remembered Fr rick
McGrath from Burgess hill parish who concelebrated with him, remarking ‘he has to rush off as he
has two more Masses this evening!’
Conversation carried on after Mass at the traditional ‘thank you’ supper, giving an opportunity for

people to meet up for the first time, for old acquaintances to be renewed and to ask the team that
awkward question which one was too shy to ask in public. and then there was the Bishop in the din-
ing room, open to his pastoral flock to answer those serious and less serious questions we all wanted
to ask our Bishop, but never had the opportunity. 
Finally, much of what was said at the aGM was of particular interest only to Gift aid organisers,

however, there was a touching moment when those who were retiring from their positions were
asked to make themselves known to the audience. Between the 6 retirees, 139 years of organising
had been achieved in service to the diocese and the Lord. Congratulating them on this achievement
sue reflected ‘We all work together and we work for the Lord’ 

pictured are our
three Gift aid au-
ditors - ian Dallas
on the left, Dan
Meehan in the cen-
tre, and David
Goodge on the
right. Dan Meehan
gave the talk re-
ported below on
this page on 
Pastoral Care and
Gift Aid - do they
mix?
Story and picture:

Peter Burholt

PASTORAL CARE AND GIFT AID – 
DO THEY MIX?

as parT oF The reCenT Gift aid aGM, Diocesan auditor Dan Meehan put forward the case
that there is a definite link between pastoral care and raising money via Gift aid. This is a sub-

ject which has not been talked about in the past and, possibly, not even on the radar of any of our
Diocesan family.
‘some time ago i took on another parish’s Gift aid scheme and merged it on GiftWise.’ said Dan.

‘Much to my surprise a number of donors had stopped giving by envelope and standing order’ What,
you might think, has this to do with pastoral care? ‘having checked as to why these donors might
have stopped, a very carefully worded letter was sent out to these people’
This brought some interesting results. it found that some were unable to attend Mass, some re-

sponded that they were no longer tax payers and only two donors ignored Dan’s letter. Donors who
gave by standing order were also contacted – some had stopped over a year previously. responses to
the letter included that they were too ill to attend Mass and some were limited as to what they could
give.
nobody was upset at being approached and this exercise brought up matters such as a standing

order never being processed and another where money had left a donors’ account, but never reached
the parish account. This is still being investigated by their bank.
This coming together of two Gift aid schemes brought parishioners closer to the parish - with

addresses being corrected, some who were cut off who are now back in the Church and several who
receive Communion and house visits on a regular basis.
The experience of Dan and his parish is conclusive. pastoral care and Gift aid do mix, with unex-

pected benefits! 

The Diocesan Gift Aid Seminar 
and Annual General Meeting Fr anDreW Moss from st richard's parish

in Chichester gave a presentation and talk
about his recent visit to Mercy house, Johannes-
burg in south africa at our Lady of The assump-
tion in Bosham, as well as st peter's Church in
West Wittering. pictured is Fr andrew modelling
some of the aprons and bags made at Mercy
house to raise money, at the presentation at
Bosham.
Mercy house was started in 1996 by it's

founder, Diana Beamish, at the time of genocide
in rwanda. Diana managed to purchase a place in
Johannesburg to help young people who had been
orphaned by war, or forced into child soldiery.
The charity helps refugees, including refugee
families who come from Burundi, rwanda,
Congo, sudan, and more recently, Zimbabwe.
Mercy house has benefited from donations by

parishioners of st richards parish for many years,
when it first came to the attention of Judy and
Gerald McGregor, two local parishioners. Various
events and functions are organised in the parish to
help raise money for this so deserving cause.
Diana, a south african teacher and lecturer in

english, has given her whole life to Mercy house and is an incredible woman who lives her life
by faith. Currently, there are 22 people living in Mercy house. Diana has a policy that families
have to move out after 2-3 years, but single children can stay.  Children attend school at phoenix
College and Diana pays their school fees. Whilst walking to and from college, the refugees are
often held at gunpoint and robbed because the streets are unsafe.
putting the young through school, makes it possible for them to stand on their own feet and

make their way in life. The Dominican Convent of The sacred heart is an expensive private
Catholic school which takes a small number of Mercy house children at reduced fees.
so many tragic stories surround the refugees who have undergone traumatic journeys when

fleeing their countries. Many arrive at Mercy house in tatters, desperate for help. They are met
with the healing power of unconditional love  - a place where they can feel safe with support and

hope. With the opportu-
nity of education they
are then able to help
themselves, with many
gaining great achieve-
ments.
please remember

Mercy house in your
prayers and the remark-
able work of Diana
Beamish.

Story and pictures: 
Caroline Bullen

Helping People To Help Themselves
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The season oF ConFirMaTions is
upon us and soon we shall be celebrating

pentecost, the birthday of the Church. The
holy spirit who was promised by Jesus and
was manifest in tongues of fire on the first
pentecost, is still with us today. The recent
double canonisation of two popes showed
very different views in the leadership of the
Church, yet each can now be seen as guided
by the holy spirit.   

how many of us have memories of one or
the other, like the family, whose treasured
photo appears on page 1? We would be
pleased to see any photos you may have.
please send them to us – or maybe you just
have special memories in your heart – we
would like to hear from you.   

Back to today in our diocese. as usual we
have stories of many worthwhile acts of car-
ing by different parishes and groups, includ-
ing some across international boundaries.
and, of course there are reports of many cele-
brations around easter.

June also sees the next step in our diocesan
journey to the celebration of our Golden Ju-
bilee in 2015. a & B neWs will be present at
st Wilfrid’s school, Crawley on 29 June. Do
please come and see us!

Here Fr Rob Esdaile, diocesan Priest Adviser on
Adult Formation and parish priest of Our Lady of
Lourdes, Thames Ditton, outlines a new initiative
to recruit and support parish catechists.

onCe Upon a TiMe, ‘Catechesis’, the hand-
ing on of faith, was simple.  Children learnt

the penny Catechism (all 370 questions!) in antici-
pation of First Communion or Confirmation;
grown-ups who wanted to become Catholics met
with a priest a fixed number of times;  couples
preparing for marriage did likewise;  and that was
that. actually, ‘that’ wasn’t that. The strong com-
munity ties that united Catholics in these islands in
times of persecution and our very distinctive im-
agery and rituals (from Family rosaries and Fish-
on-Fridays to Blessed sacrament processions)
ensured that most people had a vivid grasp of their
faith.
But times change. on the one hand, the distinc-

tiveness and defensiveness of 1950s Catholicism
have been worn away. other values and other nar-
ratives (Consumerism, Celebrity Culture and the
rest) have a much stronger hold on the popular
imagination than traditional Christianity. on the
other hand, we have recognised that Catechesis is
about much more than ‘Teaching the Faith’. at the
heart of the Greek word Katéchésis is the root
‘echo’. Catechesis is about creating just such an
echo, a resonance and a recognition in the hearers’
hearts – the sort of response that we find on the
lips of Doubting Thomas on the second sunday of
easter: ‘My Lord and my God!’  But that’s a very
different task from rote-learning of fixed answers.
it is sharing a way of looking and a way of living.
Let me offer a slightly tongue-in-cheek version of

old-style recruitment of parish catechists. They
were, of course, talent-spotted by the clergy,
picked because they were either teachers or parents
(or simply because they’d always done it, for as
long as anyone could remember ...). and thank
God for all those catechists who did allow them-
selves to be volunteered in this way and who have
faithfully shared faith with generations of young
Catholics! however, often no training was given.
They were simply handed the chosen text-book,
course or ‘program’ and it was assumed they
would know what to do.  
if that’s a bit of a caricature, the assumption un-

derlying the selection of catechists has been pretty
universal. We’ve presumed that those approached
have themselves been adequately catechised. But
how many of us have really had the opportunity to
reflect on the Catholic faith in an adult setting with
space to face our own questions and shape our Christian responses to con-
temporary culture?  Without that foundation, it’s not surprising if people
are reticent about talking about their faith and sharing it with others.
That’s why we’ve put together a new programme for training new cate-

chists: six sessions spread out over the coming year, beginning in the au-
tumn, leading to a diocesan Certificate in Catechesis. significantly, the
first session is a retreat Day (underlining that this is not a ‘head-trip’ but a
spiritual journey). it’s an exciting project which we’re sure will find a res-
onance (back to that ‘echo’ image again!) in many parishes and will give

apresenTaTion BY Fr anDreW pinsenT to the newman Forum,
founded by esme howard in 2006, took place at its 24th session on 1

april. The Lourdes room of st philip’s in Uckfield was packed, and repre-
sentatives from some of the local reformed churches, and from the east-
bourne and Bexhill newman Circle were warmly welcomed by parishioners
from st John’s, herons Ghyll and st philip’s.
Fr andrew’s presentation, entitled The Alleged Conflict between Faith and

Science, lived up to the anticipation. There no doubt continue to be many
well-qualified scientists among Catholic priests, though rare to find one who
belongs to this diocese. Fr andrew, with a distinguished academic record in
theology and philosophy, also holds degrees in physics and particle physics,
and is currently research Director of the ian ramsey Centre for science and
religion at the University of oxford. The Forum has touched faith and sci-
ence in the past, counterbalancing in some small way the efforts of populist
television atheists, such as richard Dawkins, to demolish God by an appeal to
science and the ‘irrationality’ of believers.  
Fr andrew reminded us that God is practically unavoidable in any search for

wisdom. in fact, in the past two centuries alone Catholic priests were among
the foremost contributors to the further unravelling of scientific mysteries:
from Fr angelo secchi, the Jesuit astrophysicist (died 1878), and his contem-

porary Mgr Gregor Mendel, father of Genetics (died
1884), to Fr Georges Lemaître (died 1966) who discov-
ered the Big Bang. Matters of faith are really beyond the
scope of the new atheists, since so many of them lack
grounding in philosophy and theology. as the Church’s
contribution to science attests, it is faith that really in-
forms understanding.
This insightful and thoroughly absorbing talk led to ex-

cellent discussion. The parishes of both st John’s and st
philips are indebted to Fr andrew for making the trip
over from oxford. 

Story: Esme Howard

Developing Catholic Hearts and Minds

new volunteers the confidence to offer their gifts.  But it also has a certain
urgency, for the number of clergy in the diocese is going to fall signifi-
cantly in the coming years as many of our older priests reach retirement
age. it is essential that our parishes prepare themselves for the task of shar-
ing faith with young and old alike in a new situation in which the parish
priest is of necessity less involved in the vital task of handing on our faith.
To find out more about the course, contact David Wills, adult Formation

adviser to the diocese on 01293 651157  david.wills@dabnet.org and refer
to the invitation on page 6.

The alleged conflict between
Faith and Science

       

Ministries of 
Welcoming
in the Church

To celebrate the re-launch 
in the UK of Landings ...

Saturday 5 July, 9 am-5pm
Heythrop College • 23 Kensington Square, London W8 5HN
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�is conference on healing and reconciliation  
addresses the theology of the New Evangelisation 
fostered by Pope Francis, inviting parish communities 
and individual Catholics in various pastoral situations 
to think afresh about these ministries.
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KEYNOTES
Catholic ‘Disaffiliates’ in the UK (Dr Stephen Bullivant)

The Art of Compassionate Listening (Brendan Callaghan SJ)
WORKSHOP I

The New Evangelisation (Bishop Kieran Conry)
Separated or Divorced-but not from God (Catherine Townsend)

Reconciling Women (Gemma Simmonds CJ)
An Ecumenical Model of Reconciliation (Craig Cameron)

WORKSHOP II
Prison Ministry (Msg Malachy Keegan)
Landings: A Ministry of Welcoming
(Thomas Kane CSP & Patricia Watson)

Interfaith Reconcilation (Michael McGarry CSP)
Listening and Relating at Places of Trauma and Abuse (Alana

Lawrence)
£25 inc. lunch, for booking go to jesuit.org.uk/ministriesofwelcoming

PENTECOST

aFTer penTeCosT, peter might well
have asked Jesus,  ‘Why didn’t you give

me this holy spirit long ago, and not have me
making a fool of myself, cutting off that
man’s ear, half-drowning myself, or letting
you down at the question of a servant girl?’
and Jesus would have smiled and said: ‘You
weren’t ready at all, peter. You were too full
of yourself.  You didn’t believe for one mo-
ment that you needed the holy spirit. You are
one of those people who has to learn every-
thing the hard way.’  

it was only when the apostles came to deep
realisation that they really did need the power,
that they were ready to go into the upper
room and wait for it.  i myself find that it is
much easier to speak to broken people, to re-
covering alcoholics, to social failures, about
the power of the holy spirit, than to those
who have not really experienced their own
brokenness and weakness.

Fr Jack McArdle from ‘It’s really very sim-
ple’.
Contributed by Fr John Inglis, parish priest
of Effingham and Fetcham. Fetcham church
is the only church in the diocese dedicated to
the Holy Spirit
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Theology postgraduate degrees 
at Heythrop College, London

Kensington Square, London W8 5HN   
Tel: 020 7795 4202   Fax: 020 7795 4200
E-mail: admissionspg@heythrop.ac.uk   
www.heythrop.ac.uk

 @HeythropCollege   /HeythropCollege

Since 1614 Heythrop has specialised 
in theology and philosophy degrees 

that link theory with real world 
issues. We offer full and part-time 
degrees that focus on areas such 
as psychology, ethics, spirituality, 

comparative religions and education.

Discover what it’s like to study 
at Heythrop at our next 

Open Evening:

Thursday 12 June, 6-8pm

Find out more at 
www.heythrop.ac.uk/pg

aT The easter Vigil we welcomed five new members into the Catholic Church. it was a wonder-
ful occasion. They are pictured here with parish priest, Fr Jonathan Martin.

Story and picture: Ffion Wilkes

The 550 hand-outs detailing the order of service for Woking’s Good Friday act of Witness
were all given out within minutes of the event starting with many people having to share.

The procession through the town was the longest ever with many children with drums and rattles
joining in with the salvation army Band who led it. The main event in the main square (pic-
tured) was blessed by sunshine and included songs led by the Unity Band – comprising members
from different churches, as well as a testimony, prayer and a talk on the salvation offered to all
through the cross of our Lord, Jesus Christ.       
also included was a sketch performed by an ecumenical group called engage, telling the story

of Good Friday through road signs! engage have been bringing the message of the gospel into
schools, to children who might otherwise not hear it, for the last 20 years.
Ten churches, including st Dunstan’s Catholic church were involved in the organisation of the

event with many more participating on the day.  Many people queued for personal prayer after-
wards and we know at least one person from the town who dedicated their life to Christ as a re-
sult.

Story: Mark Potter    Picture Rob Hill

oUr CeLeBraTion of the easter Vigil at Christ the Lord, Broadfield was very special this
year. after the blessing of the new fire, we processed into church lighting our candles at the en-

trance. Fr Chris Dobson proclaimed the exultet, and we then sat in the darkness of the night to hear
the Liturgy of the Word, respond to the psalms and listen to the prayers.
after the blessing of the baptismal water, Kenny and alireza were baptised in the immersion font.

We are fortunate that we have this
font in our ecumenical church. Fr
Chris, climbed down into the wa-
ters and then invited alireza to de-
scend into the water and to be
immersed three times while pro-
nouncing the words of baptism.
Kenny was then invited into the
water for his baptism (pictured).
after changing into dry clothes
and putting on a white alb, they
were anointed with chrism and
confirmed. now known as ‘neo-
phytes’ the new Catholics brought
the gifts in offertory procession to
the altar with their sponsors and
completed their initiation with the
sacrament of the eucharist.
although it was 11.30pm when

the Mass ended, many stayed be-
hind to join in the celebration. it
felt very much like a big happy
family, with everyone taking part,
including our children in the Blue
sash choir, our music group and
organist stephen, and our young
altar servers coached by nicholas.

Story and picture: Sue Petritz

Good Friday Act of Witness in WokingEaster Vigil at Christ the Lord in Crawley

Easter Vigil at St Pancras in Lewes

Laetare Sunday at St Teresa’s in Merstham
hoW Do YoU DesCriBe orange to a person born blind? was problem set to the children of st

Teresa’s, Merstham by’ rose robed’ Fr aaron spinelli on Laetare sunday. Describing colours to
someone who could only feel shapes and sizes is impossible as Fr aaron knew from his experience
of trying to explain a beautiful blue sky in Lourdes. For the blind man, healed by Jesus after washing
in the pool of siloam, it was a new beginning to his life, just as we experience through the sacra-
ments of Baptism and reconciliation.  
as it was Mothering sunday the children led the bidding prayers, and also sang There is someone

who knows me, Knows me by my name. There is someone who chose me, Chose me to proclaim.
There is someone who loves me, Who loves us all the same by Bernadette Farrell as a post Commun-
ion reflection. at the end of Mass, the basket of daffodils was taken to the Lady altar where Fr
aaron led the children in prayer to Mary, mother of Jesus and us all, before they distributed the
flowers to the ladies.
our parish Centre at st Joseph’s in redhill celebrated its first birthday by releasing a comprehen-

sive list of statistics. 38,740 people passed through its doors during 2012 hours of activities. 3335
cups of tea and coffee have been served, plus 560 litres of beer, 800 of soft drinks and 406 of wine.
Volunteers put in getting on for 1,000 hours of work and 4,000 plates have gone through the dish-
washers.   over £20,000 has gone to charities and good causes. all this is thanks to a great team.
anyone fancy counting plates instead of sheep?

Story: Ann Lardeur   



The Diocese of Arundel and Brighton
Pastoral Team

Serving the communities of our Diocese
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AN INTRODUCTION TO CATECHESIS

A Morning For New/Recent Catechists
Led by David Wills

Diocesan Adult Formation Adviser

Saturday 7 June 10am to 2.30pm
St Ann’s, 4 Brighton Road, Banstead

Surrey SM7 1BS
Mass at 10am, light lunch will be provided

Discover the principles of catechesis;
pray/reflect on what it means to be a catechist

For further information or to book a place please
contact David Wills (01293) 651157 or

email david.wills@dabnet.org

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Arundel & Brighton Certificate in Catechesis
New Course starting in the Autumn

The programme will commence with a Retreat Day: Catechesis - Where
God’s story meets our story. The remaining five sessions will conclude by
lunchtime: Encountering Jesus - Scripture, Church and Sacraments; Not
Less Than Everything - The Catholic Way of Catechesis; Personal Spiritu-
ality and Leading Others to Prayer; and Mission - Being & Bringing the
Good News to Others.
BOOKING IS ESSENTIAL - Places are limited so please discuss your

application with your parish priest
For further information, or to book, please contact David Wills on

01293 651157 or david.wills@dabnet.org
Also refer to the article on page 4 - Developing Catholic Hearts and Minds



MEMORIAL CARDS
and

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT
CARDS

Bookmarks / Prayer Cards / Folder Cards

FREE  SAMPLES
A.P.  Westbrook Ltd

19 Sackville Road
BEXHILL-ON-SEA  TN39  3JH

01424 212619
sales@westbrookcards.co.uk
www.westbrookcards.co.uk

We also supply Mass, Prayer
and Jubilee Cards

Order of Service and Service
Booklets for all occasions
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CaThoLiC Leadership
and Chaplaincy in the

current educational landscape
was the focus of a meeting
chaired by Bishop Kieran of
headteachers and chairs of
governors from independent
and voluntary aided second-
ary schools across the diocese
on Tuesday 29 april at
DaBCeC. Fr stephen or-
tiger osB, set the scene by
noting how in his time as co-
ordinator of school chaplains
the number of priests and re-
ligious in this role has de-
clined. Currently 82% of
those in post are lay people,
and of that number over 60%
are female. schools had re-
sponded to this change, along
with the considerable devel-
opments to education as a
whole, in very many different
ways. as a result chaplaincy
is now a separate and unique
role in each school, reflecting the strengths and talents of the postholder and the needs of the
school community, and indeed the size and location of the school chapel. it quickly became ap-
parent that the common factor between schools was not the roles discharged but the purpose of
school chaplaincy: enabling each young person to meet the person of Christ. 
This meeting arose from the termly meetings that Fr stephen holds as co-ordinator of school

chaplains that discuss matters of common interest. one concern was their relative isolation and
the need to network both within their school and with parishes and across the local deanery. hav-
ing previously attended one of these meetings, Bishop Kieran was keen to understand how issues
of chaplaincy were seen by headteachers and chairs of governors and how best to promote links
with local clergy. all present agreed that the meeting, facilitated by the Catholic schools service
and opened by its Director, Mary reynolds, had been a useful opportunity to share experiences
and welcomed the initiatives to be taken to promote closer links between school leaders and
parish clergy.
pictured are Fr stephen, Mary reynolds and Bishop Kieran

Story: Peter Ward   Picture: Gill Sajnog

oVer 100 parishioners attended the annual sVp fund raising quiz
night in the parish hall of st John the evangelist in horsham on saturday

26 april. The winning team was yet again that consisting of the clergy – Frs
richard Biggerstaff, Terence Bateman and Dominic rolls in the picture on the
table in front of the stage – winning a donated giant easter egg. The picture
shows the whole event in action.
a total of £602 was raised which will go towards the current projects helping

people go to Lourdes, families to go on a caravan holiday, an annual brunch for
the home bound, Christmas hampers for those in need and to support twinnage with three confer-
ences in india.

Story: Miguel Bravo and David White  Picture: Greg Collins

sT ThoMas oF CanTerBUrY parish in Mayfield held their first Boot sale for CaFoD on
saturday 12 april, in the grounds (pictured) of st Leonards-Mayfield school with their kind per-

mission.
The 42 pitches where all booked in advance. on a very bright promising morning business started

sharp at 10am. having limited parking places, it was a turn-around system, with many Mayfield peo-
ple just walking there.
The atmosphere was very sunny, with many bargains and treasures being bought. The parish sup-

plied a home made cake and soft drinks stalls, along with a general bric-a brac. Fr Mario sanderson
gave a delightful early 18th century child’s oak chair, that was soon snapped up.  a grand total of
£943 was raised, so a successful morning all round

Story: Janet Brodrick-Ward   Picture: Annabel Kent

a sT paTriCK’s niGhT social was held at st pius church, a part of the Guildford Cluster of
Churches, on 14 March. The event was to raise funds for the phyllis Tuckwell hospice in Farn-

ham. i was impelled to organise this as my mother-in-law died in the hospice just before Christmas
and having seen the wonderful work they do i wanted to try and put something back, and show my
appreciation.

The event of course would
not have been possible if it
were not for the wonderful
helpers from st Mary’s rydes
hill and st pius, the irish
band called The Flanagans
(pictured), and the irish
dancers who all gave their
time free of charge.
We had a wonderful evening

with jacket potatoes and a va-
riety of fillings together with
delicious puddings afterwards
(pictured below).

heartfelt thanks to all those
who made it possible, the
band, the dancers, rob for
printing the tickets, Tina, Bev,
Frankie, Blanca, Michael,
Julia and stephen. We have a
wonderfully generous com-
munity in the Guildford Clus-
ter who work tirelessly to help
one another on these occa-
sions. We raised the grand
total of £1,000, and the hos-
pice were delighted with the
donation.

Story and pictures: 
Mary Lawrence

Meeting on Catholic ChaplaincyAnnual Horsham SVP fundraising Quiz

First Mayfield fundraising Boot Sale

Guildford fund raise on St Patrick’s night
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St Martha’sSt Martha’s
ConventConvent

House of Welcome and Peace in the charm-
ing historic village of Rottingdean by the

Sea for holidays, quiet breaks, 
private retreats.

En-suite rooms, home cooking,
private chapel, 5 minutes from church.

Minimum stay 2 nights.
S.A.E. for brochure to 

St Martha’s Convent, Rottingdean,                     
East Sussex BN2 7HA 
Tel: 01273 302354

Already

We Hold 
You InPrayer.

Living in the heart of London, the Tyburn Benedictine Commu-
nity has as its special mission, prayer for the people of England
and Wales.  Our monastery is built on the site of the Tyburn
gallows where 105 Catholics were martyred during the reforma-
tion.  Our life of prayer draws Sisters from many nations.
If you have a special intention, let us know and we will remem-
ber it specifically in our prayer.  You may like to use the space
below.  
[ ]Yes, please remember my intention/s in prayer.
…………......………....……...................................................
………………..…….………....................................................
………………..….………......................................................
[ ]  Yes, please send me the free booklet on the Tyburn Martyrs
[ ]  Yes I’m interested – please send me vocations  details.
[ ] I’d like to help your Mission Foundations in other countries.

My gift of £        is enclosed payable to Tyburn Mission.
Name:…….…………............................. ….......................…….
Address:…..………................................................................…
…………….......……...........................……………………..…
................................................................................…Please print
RETURN TO: RETURN TO:  Mother General, Tyburn Convent,
8 Hyde Park Place, London, W2 2LJ.  Phone:  020 7723 7262.

Jesuitvocations.org.uk

The �rst step is personal dialogue, when 
the other person speaks and shares his or 
her joys, hopes and concerns. 

Pope Francis

Roman Catholic priests and brothers since 1540

    

ocations.org.ukesuitvJ

.ns hopes and concer,, hopes and concerysher jo
the other person speaks and shares his or 

gThe �rst step is personal dialo     ogue,

 

ocations.org.uk

ope FrancisP
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2cm X 2

NOTICE BOARD

BISHOP’S DIARY
JUne

sun 1       3pm           Crawley Deanery Confirmations, Worth abbey
Wed 4      11am         episcopal ordination of Mgr nicholas hudson, 

Westminster Cathedral
Thu 5       7pm           ordination to the permanent Diaconate of Colin purchase 

at st Thomas More parish, seaford
Fri 6        12.30pm     May Day event at our Lady Queen of heaven primary school, 

Crawley
7.30pm        Brighton Deanery Confirmations, st Theresa’s, southwick

sat 7       11.30am      Brighton Deanery Confirmations, st peter’s, hove 
3pm             Brighton Deanery Confirmations, st Mary’s, preston park

sun 8      11.30am      st Leonards-Mayfield school Confirmations, Mayfield
2.30pm        Lewes Deanery Confirmations, Worth abbey

Mon 9     10am           Dean’s Meeting, DaBCeC
Wed 11    10am          Mass at Christ the prince of peace, Weybridge for 

st Charles Borromeo primary school
6pm             presentation at st Wilfrid’s primary school, Burgess hill

Thu 12    12 noon     60th Jubilee of Bishop emeritus David Konstant, Leeds
Fri 13      2.30pm       Meeting in London

7.30pm        redhill Deanery Confirmations, redhill
sat 14      11am          st Leonards Deanery Confirmations, st Leonards on sea

3pm             st Leonards Deanery Confirmations, Bexhill on sea
sun 15     2.30pm       Mass to Celebrate the Golden Jubilee of Fr David Weston, 

st George’s, hove
Mon16     11am          Clergy Meeting, DaBCeC     
Wed 18    11.30am     Good shepherd Celebration, Worth abbey
Thu 19     5.30pm       Corpus Christi Mass and procession, arundel Cathedral
Fri 20      10am           Visit to st John’s primary school, horsham

7.30pm         Guildford Deanery Confirmations, Farnham 
sat 21      11am           Guildford Deanery Confirmations, Guildford

2.30pm        Guildford Deanery Confirmations, Guildford
sun 22     3pm             Crawley Deanery Confirmations, horsham
Mon 23 – Tue 24        Clergy overnight at st Cuthmans
Wed 25    10.30am     Council of priests’ Meeting, Dabcec

1.15pm        silver Jubilee of st John’s primary school, Brighton
Thu 26     9am            Bless new Theatre building at st peter’s school, Guildford

7pm             Diocesan pastoral Council Meeting, DaBCeC 
sat 28      11am          Woking Deanery Confirmations, Woking

2.30pm        Woking Deanery Confirmations, Woking
sun 29     10am          Diocesan Festival 2014, st Wilfrid’s, Crawley
Mon 30    5pm           Meeting at DaBCeC

Mass For The DeaF 
on the first saturday of every month

unless otherwise stated:
please note change from usual venue,

as follows:
7 June – our Lady of ransom, 2 Grange

road, eastbourne Bn21 4eU
5 July – The holy name, 42 arbrook Lane, 

esher, KT10 9ee  

Our Russian Captain returns home
The parishioners oF our Lady Queen of peace, adur Valley are very pleased

for him but will miss seeing Captain Mikhail polyakov at Mass at st peter’s.  
Captain polyakov was the russian Captain of the ship that was impounded in the port

of shoreham-by-sea due to the company who hired him failing to pay their fuel bill. he
refused to leave his ship and remained on board for 8 months without pay and with only
one other crew member for company, igor, a Ukrainian able seaman. The volunteers
from the apostlehip of the sea have helped him by taking him to shops and to Mass and
been able to support them in many ways and our own Gill ness-Collins from steyning
as a volunteer with aos visited him on the ship where she was given a full tour of the
ship and was treated to a delicacy of squid stew!  

The ship has now been sold to a new owner and the crew have at last been paid and so
Mikhail and igor have now thankfully been able to return home.                            

Penny Richardson
A & B NEWS will publish more news about the Apostleship of the Sea next month

summer Celebration for the Friends of arundel
Cathedral and friends of the Friends

summer Vespers at arundel Cathedral to be celebrated
by rt rev richard Moth, Bishop of the Forces

with schola Cantorum, st pancras, Lewes
Friday 18 July 2014 at 6pm 

(please be seated by 5.45pm)

followed by, for Friends of arundel Cathedral
summer Drinks in the Collector earl’s Garden, arundel
Castle. By kind permission and in the presence of his

Grace the Duke of norfolk
For further information contact: The administrator at

aruncathfriends@btconnect.com

We came across this ‘thought’ buried in our archives since
last year. It had been titled ‘Is Mass boring?’, but we pre-

fer ‘You’re never too old’
Thank you Andrew Sommerville of Eastbourne parish

in The sUMMer an old lady came into Mass late and
sat beside me. as people began singing the Gloria i

fetched another hymn book. When i gave it to her she said
that her sight was not so good, she couldn’t see to read.
‘Well you can feel the book’ i humoured. Later i learnt that
she had celebrated her 100th birthday and had just trav-
elled to Lourdes. after eastbourne she was going back
home to switzerland. That was pretty encouraging consid-
ering the Gospel was about building bigger barns and
dropping stone dead next minute.   

another parish visitor was a priest fron the holy Ghost
Cathedral, Mombasa, Kenya. We got talking and i was
asked if i could open the church sidedoor, which had been
locked after Mass. Well, i turned the catch, drew the top
and bottom bolts down and up and it opened. ‘You learn
something everyday’ i joked. he showed me his Golden
Jubilee card, ordained in august 1959!

Lunch for Ray Mooney
CoLLeaGUes aT DaBCeC gave ray a special

lunch to thank him on his retirement as our Diocesan
Youth adviser. in addition to the gifts and cards a video of
the many friends was shown including redshirts. 

our picture shows ray cutting his cake.
Story and picture: David White

Ray is contributing to a feature about his work with the
diocese over many years. We hope to publish it in next
month’s issue of A & B NEWS

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO
FILL THIS SPACE CALL

01440 730399



0800 3893801

a relationship 
counselling service

We are a professional, confidential
counselling  service for individuals

and couples.

Whoever you are, whatever your
circumstances, we’re here to listen,

and to help.

Registered charity no 218159

Crawley, Brighton, Redhill, Eastbourne and
Hastings areas

NEW AUTHORS
MELROSE BOOKS

Book Publishers
We offer publishing packages
to suit all authors
Manuscripts invited in all genres

For full details of our services go to

www.melrosebooks.co.uk

Melrose Books
St Thomas’ Place, Ely,

Cambs CB7 4GG

Tel: 01353 646608

email: info@melrosebooks.co.uk

Please quote ref: AB
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of Fidelity
The church needs
religious sisters
URGENTLY to bring
Christ to others by a
life of prayer and
service lived in the

community of Ignation spirituality.
Daliy Mass is the centre of community
life.  By wearing the religious habit we
are witnesses to the consecrated way of
life.
If you are willing to risk a little love and
would like to find out how,  contact Sister
Bernadette.
Late vocations up to the age of 46 wel-
comed.

COVENT OF OUR LADY OF
FIDELITY
Central Hill, Upper Norwood,              
LONDON SE19 1RS
Telephone: 07973 6002563
or Fax: 0208 766 6579
Mobile: 07760 297001
Ministers of Religion

Church Pews Uncomfortable?
Why not try

Top quality upholstered foam pew cushions?
Safefoam, Green Lane, Riley Green, Hoghton, Preston PR5 0SN

www.safefoam.co.uk
Freephone 0800 015 44 33

Free Sample Pack of foam & fabrics sent by first class
mail When phoning please quote ABN101

raBBi MarK
soLoMon, inter-

faith Consultant for Lib-
eral Judaism and rabbi in
edinburgh, Manchester
and Leicester, teacher of
Talmud at Leo Becke col-
lege, visited Bexhill on
23 april. Two classes at
st richards College ex-
perienced at first hand
much of the Jewish
yearly seder celebration
and Mark encouraged the
young people to ask
questions, try the sym-
bolic foods, read the haggadah and drink the four cups of wine (grape
juice!) (see picture)

in the evening parishioners of st Mary Magdalene's Church were treated
to a Model seder meal. Mark explained how the celebration has developed
since the time of Jesus. The destruction of the Temple in 70 aD meant that
Temple sacrifice was no longer possible and the seder or passover Meal as
celebrated today developed. a wonderful evening of singing, eating and
learning was enjoyed by all and we had the privilege of a superb teacher
and communicator with an amazing gift of singing. Many thanks to all
who helped prepare this event, including our Jewish friends.

Gillian Meyer ( Chair Bexhill/ Hastings CCJ )

Making Sunshine on 29 June
Wondering what to do on Sunday 29 June? 

And will the weather be good?

Here’s a suggestion: Come to the A&B Festival at St Wilfrid’s School,
Crawley (RH11 8PG) on 29 June from 10am to 4pm and enjoy a day of
fun, learning and prayer. Put it in your diary now, as the date is fast ap-
proaching .....
There will be lots for the children to do, including face-painting, a

bouncy castle, lively music - and space to run around. Why not bring a
picnic? Imagine – a whole day at school with no register, no exams, no
homework – just fun and worship!
The adults will be well catered for too. Do you want to learn how to

make an icon? Or how to read the Bible with children? Would you like
some suggestions on easy ways to pray? The highly popular ‘Quick Jour-
ney Through the Bible’ will be there, as well as talks by leading Biblical
scholars, workshops on The Bible and Restorative Justice, spirituality,
music  and much more.
There will also be refreshments, discussions, opportunities for Con-

fession – and the day will conclude with Holy Mass led by chief cele-
brant Bishop Kieran on this Feast Day of Saints Peter and Paul.  
Last year’s Festival was a great success with over 700 attending and

this year we are sure that it will be even bigger, better – so come
early.    
And the weather? Who cares – we’ll be making our own sunshine!

At the time of writing, Anne Maguire, the staff, students and parents
of Corpus Christi, Leeds, are very much in our thoughts and prayers. 
We pray for the soul of Anne Maguire and for healing throughout the

school community.

ThanKs To BarnhaM sTaTion being situated so close to The
st philip howard Catholic high school, Catholic students from

across the area are able to attend our school.  June 1 sees 150 years of
the Bognor to Barnham railway line, with a variety of events to cele-
brate this anniversary.  We have been very happy to support the sussex
Community rail partnership in preparing for the celebrations; most no-
tably our students were filmed by BBC south Today.  With the help of
local historians, we researched the history of the station and the signal
box, which is still being restored by local volunteers. You can see the
film on our website: www.st-philiphoward.w-sussex.sch.

The students have produced publicity flyers for use across the area,
posters which will be on display at the stations, and we are busy prepar-
ing a poetry anthology.  For more information about the festivities,
please see: http://www.sussexcrp.org/arun-valley/arun-valley.html

our BBC school reporters were again very active on BBC school
report day.  assisted by Vivien Morgan, formerly of Channel Four
news, they reported on a variety of topics, such as life in Kenya and
local poverty.

We are very proud that students from st philip Catholic high school
were successful in the recent Chichester rotary Club and Waterstones
poetry competition.  Writing on the theme of ‘Trees around the World’,
first prize went to eloise Carter in year 9, while Chloe roberts was
fourth and sibil sabu received highly commended.

Alison Baker

Weybridge Catenians support Lourdes Helpers

TWo heLpers WiTh The st George’s College, Weybridge, branch of hCpT (The
pilgrimage Trust), Dom & Jack hudson, have been granted £75 each by the Catenian

association Bursary Fund towards the costs of their easter pilgrimage to Lourdes.  The
Weybridge Circle of the Catenians has matched this funding giving the boys £150 each to-
wards their expenses. Weybridge Circle is delighted with the award given many Brothers’
close association with the College, and there is also a special link with hCpT in that it
was founded by Dr Michael strode, the brother of one of our members, peter.  so it was a
particular pleasure for president hubert Blackmore to present the cheques with the best
wishes of the Circle (see picture). 

Story:  Peter Clapham Photo: Sam Yarnold

News from St Philip Howard School Council of Christians and Jews - Bexhill
MODEL SEDER (Passover)

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO
FILL THIS SPACE CALL

01440 730399
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FROM THE PARISHES
ADUR VALLEY

WhaT is aLL This i hear in the national
media about empty churches? our own st
peter’s in shoreham and Christ the King in
steyning were fuller than ever for the
Triduum this easter. We had some wonderful
and motivational services with especially
lovely music and singing. There was an ecu-
menical act of Witness in shoreham on Good
Friday. in addition much was raised in the
way of charitable funds with over £300 for
the work of the sVp on Maundy Thursday
and a further £128 from a £2 coin collection.

sophie and amelia did a sponsored three-
legged walk and raised £191 for Jubilee ac-
tion.  Contributions to the Foodbank at shore-
ham are coming from both shoreham and
steyning and are much appreciated by those
using the service.

CTK have just held a photo quiz with fish
and chip supper attended by 28 people and
which raised £130 towards the refurbishment
of the Cuthman room at Christ the King.

We are very pleased for him but will miss
seeing Captain Mikhail polyakov from russia
at Mass at st peters. (see separate story, page
8).                                        Penny Richardson

CATERHAM
This parish, like so many other Christian
communities, has been very concerned about
people who are suffering hardship from the
recession and on 29 March the Centenary
hall was filled to capacity for a ‘Come on
down’ evening which raised the magnificent
sum of £1,600. our special thanks to Mel and
owen Flaherty for inspiring and organising
the event, and to the comperes and many
helpers who made the evening such a success.

our sacred heart church was beautifully
decorated with flowers over the easter period.
During the easter Vigil there was one Bap-
tism and five parishioners were confirmed. a
vibrant parish with a good community spirit
and we shall be sad to see Fr Kieran Gardiner
leaving us for another parish at the end of the
year.                                         Peter Patterson

CRAWLEY
Christ the Lord (LEP)
Broadfield & Bewbush

Fr Chris DoBson CeLeBraTeD our
palm sunday Mass, when we began by gath-
ering outside in the courtyard, then processing
into the church with our blest palms.

our children’s liturgy group processed in at
the offertory waving bunches of dried flowers
and palms woven together, one of them being
dressed in a donkey costume! They spread a
red tapestry in the aisle and displayed a ban-
ner they had created.

Fr Chris celebrated our Triduum. at our
Vigil he made use of our baptismal pool to
baptise Kenneth parker and alireza Miremadi
by full immersion, a very special occasion
(see page5)

Fr Gerard hatton celebrated our easter sun-
day morning service and  invited the children
to gather around him in front of the altar steps
at the homily and spoke to them about the sig-
nificance of the Lamb of God, holding a small
knitted lamb which held the flag of st George.

Barbara Winstanley

CRAWLEY
St Francis, St Anthony
and St Bernadette

in Union WiTh the pope, the Friary
Church began a 24 hour vigil, at 4pm on Fri-

day 21 March with adoration and reconcilia-
tion. pope Francis asked Bishops to appoint
churches in their dioceses to offer Confession
for one day. six priests with Bishop Kieran con-
ducted the service.  an opportunity for absolu-
tion from the Bishop himself. prayer and
contritions were interrupted briefly by a concel-
ebrated midday Mass. The large attendance
proved this spiritual need for reconciliation with
the Lord, before easter.

a touching little service during the easter
Triduum, was Good Friday's liturgy with sta-
tions of the Cross for the children. Warm sun-
shine allowed the youngsters outside into the
Friary garden to follow Christ's journey to the
Crucifixion. each station was represented by a
simple image held aloft by enthusiastic little
volunteers. suggestions about each image were
posed to the children who were very respectful
in their responses. They filed back inside st
Clare's Chapel for easter egg decorating, while
their dedicated catechist explained Good Friday
with visuals and questions. not an easy task
with toddlers! Thank you Theresa.

The parish held celebrations on Divine Mercy
sunday, at the announcement of the Canonisa-
tion of pope John XXiii and pope John paul ll.

Sue Fellows

EASTBOURNE
Christ the King, The Holy Rood

and St Joachim
oUr ThanKs are due to Fr Barry anderson,
Deacon eugene adams, the altar servers, the
musicians, choir and all who helped to make the
services during Lent and easter meaningful and
spiritually uplifting.

offertory collections at easter Masses raised
over £2,600 to be shared equally between help-
ing the work of the sisters of Mercy hospital at
Mutomo, Kenya, and a school run by the infant
Jesus sisters in nigeria.

During Lent the parish organised Friday
lunches in the hall at Christ the King which
raised almost £1,300 to support the work of
CaFoD. The parish also held a collection for
Matthew 25 Mission which supports unem-
ployed and homeless people in eastbourne.
This raised almost £500.

parishioners and friends enjoyed a fish and
chip supper, a game of bingo and a singsong led
by rodney hunt at the keyboard at st Joachim’s
to celebrate st George’s Day. 

John Carmody Mary Staffiere
EGHAM

We haVe BeGUn a consultation to consider

the future shape of our parish. The first stage
was a paper available to all parishioners and
distributed at the begining of Lent. a forum was
held on the Tuesday of holy Week to share the
views expressed in response. There will be a fu-
ture meeting after pentecost to consider what
action we wish to take and we hope to begin to
put plans into action in september.
in the meantime, it was good to have three re-

ceptions into the Church at the easter Vigil,
where those three and two more new parish-
ioners were confirmed.
Finally, we would like to thank regina for or-

ganising a mini bus to take parishioners to the
Chrism Mass at arundel - it was a joyous cele-
bration; described as fantastic.     Alice Mabbs

EAST GRINSTEAD and 
LINGFIELD

The parish noW has a website: www.east-
grinsteadcatholicparish.com. The site owes
much to sam o’neill, who gave her time to as-
sist in design, and to Denis pimenta for visuals.
The website supplements rather than replaces
our weekly parish newsletter

parishioner edward de Quay, from Lingfield,
ran the London Marathon to raise funds for Je-
suit Missions UK. Despite injury and wearing a
hot Womble costume, he completed the gru-
elling course in 6 hours 9 minutes. edward
raised more than £1,000

on Good Friday morning, parishioners from
our Lady and st peter joined an interdenomina-
tional act of witness in the high street, east
Grinstead. The open air service followed a pro-
cession through the town centre. at the same
time, members of st Bernard’s congregation
took part in the Lingfield and Dormansland
Walk of Witness, whose route included st
Bernard’s. The walk concluded with a frugal
lunch     Clive Carpenter

WORTHING
St Mary of the Angels

hoLY WeeK began with the blessing and pro-
cession of palms at all the Masses and our peni-
tential service in the afternoon. The Mass of the
Last supper was celebrated on Maundy Thurs-
day with the Gospel of the Washing of the Feet
re-enacted by the priest and representatives of
each of the sunday Masses playing the parts of
the apostles.after Mass we processed by can-
dlelight to the altar of repose in the Blessed
sacrament Chapel and left the church in silence.
The Good Friday Liturgy was celebrated with
the dramatic reading of the passion, veneration
of the Cross and holy Communion.  The easter

TO ALL OUR CORRESPONDENTS
iTeMs  for the July 2014 issue must reach
the editorial office at Crawley by 10am on
Monday 2 June 2014 and for August 2014
issue by Monday 30  June 2014.
Contributions may be sent by e-mail to
abnews@dabnet.org and if so please
include a contact telephone number.
It is helpful to us if Correspondents can  type
their contributions, keep them to no more
than 200 words and include a word count.
Original good quality digital pictures (which
must be at least 300dpi) are very welcome.
They should be sent as e-mail attachments.
We regret we are unable to use photocopies
or pictures stored on computer floppy disks.
Please tell us that you have permissions for
children’s  photos to be published.

vigil was on saturday evening with readings
accompanied with music and pictures, the
lighting of the new fire and renewal of Bap-
tismal promises and the first Mass of easter.
The church was beautifully decorated for
easter with baskets of narcissi and vases of
Lilies.

on the 2nd sunday of easter our representa-
tive on the Worthing Churches committee
spoke after each Mass.              Astrid Gibson

RYE
iT Was a JoY To see so many people at
st. anthony’s over the easter period.  Many
parishioners had families in tow and our num-
bers were increased by seasonal visitors to
rye.  easter sunday saw our church at its
most beautiful, with the lovely arrangements
of spring flowers reflecting the glory of the
resurrection. We are all grateful to elizabeth
Turner who is solely responsible for choosing
and arranging flowers in st anthony’s
throughout the year. We welcomed Fr peter
Geldhart, the Catholic chaplain of the Univer-
sity of Kent at Canterbury, who stayed at the
Friary and looked after the parish for the
week after easter. Fr paul Clarke spent that
week at the Franciscan study Centre in Can-
terbury, where he enjoyed a well-earned break
following the celebration of the holy, prayer-
ful easter liturgy with his parishioners.  The
rosary Group on the first Thursday of each
month seems to be a popular event, giving
parishioners an opportunity to spend time to-
gether in prayer and in conversation over a
cup of tea.                               Jocelyn Rowe

a ChapeL serViCe was held for any patients who wanted to attend at the eastbourne DGh.
The service was conducted by Fr raglan hay Will and st agnes parish.
The Lenten lunches concluded and money raised was divided between Mother Teresa’s sisters

in London and the st anne’s Trust in Brighton who sent thanks and prayers for everyone’s gen-
erosity.

easter Masses were wonderfully full and many visitors came into our churches to join in our
celebration of the greatest feast of the Christian year.

parishioners went on a 3 hour parish walk to Littlington on Bank holiday Monday. 
Catenian & sVp support for eastbourne pilgrim aides, the arundel & Brighton Diocesan

Lourdes pilgrimage team, has enjoyed support over the past years from very charitable young
people. Many of these youth have to devise ways to generate funds to pay for their participation
in the pilgrimage to support the sick. all four of these young people are very active members of
the our Lady of ransom parish, where they have also run various events over the year to gener-
ate the necessary funding. The 2014 pilgrimage will be the first for Molly & Toby phipps
whereas emily & amy staffiere have been active supporters of the pilgrimage for the past six
years.  To ensure that they are able to help the sick pilgrims, the eastbourne Catenians have
teamed with the local st Vincent de paul Conference (sVp), and both organisations have given
awards to enable them to help fund their expenses (See picture above). in a similar manner to
the Catenian Bursary Fund, the sVp support young people, as it ties in with their ethos to ‘Turn
concern into action’. By receipt of a Catenian Bursary award and also a sVp award these young
people can continue their good works! 

Story and picture: Mary Staffiere

EASTBOURNE
Our Lady of Ransom, St Gregory and St Agnes

MERSTHAM, REDHILL AND
REIGATE

‘a hearT For Mission’ drawing in-
spiration from the anglican Church in
Myanmar (Burma) was the theme of the
ecumenical Lent based at st Teresa’s, 
Merstham.  it gave an unusual perspective
and another dimension to our holy Week
and eastertide celebrations. 
These were a very visible demonstration

not only of the strength of our faith but
also how multi-facetted our parish is.
everyone from the tallest to the smallest
(see picture) carried palms on
passion/palm sunday – mercifully the
weather let us start outside. 
Good Friday morning ‘extras’ included  a
choice of ecumenical Walks of Witness in
redhill and Merstham, and stations for
the Cross for young  children.  in the
evening there were stations of the Cross
in Malayalam and later on Mediation and
Veneration of the Cross led by the Confir-
mation group.  

holy saturday offered office of read-
ings at holy Family, reigate, and for the
polish Community Blessing of Food Bas-
kets at st. Joseph’s redhill.   The blessing
is threefold; a blessing for bread and
baked goods connecting Jesus, the Bread
of Life and the bread offered at the eu-
charist; another for meats linking them
with Jesus the Lamb of God and the
paschal Lamb; and for eggs, the symbol
of the new life in the resurrection.
on easter sunday there was an ecumeni-

cal Dawn service on reigate Common.
Then finally on Low sunday, Fr Chris
spain drew from the First Communion
children the feelings Thomas would have
had at missing the appearance of Jesus.
They then responded with perception to
question why we make the three crosses
before the gospel – on the head for under-
standing, on the lips for talking about
Jesus and for prayer, and the heart for
love. Story and picture: Ann Lardeur
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FROM THE PARISHES
UCKFIELD WITH HERONS GHYLL

The ChUrCh oF sT phiLip neri and our
Lady immaculate in Uckfield hosted the fourth
one Day Convention for its indian community
on Wednesday 16 april.  The convention, lead
by Fr Cyril edmana and Fr Jomon Thmmana,
included holy Mass, adoration, spiritual shar-
ing and Confession. it was very well supported
by many indian families and individuals from
this part of sussex and was a wonderful opportu-
nity for the community to come together for a
day in a celebration of their faith.
Members of the polish community in Uckfield

& heron’s Ghyll gathered at st philip’s with Fr stephen hardaker for the traditional blessing of
the easter breakfast.   after the short liturgy, celebrated in english and polish there was a social
gathering held in the Lourdes hall orgaised by Liz Campbell and helena Majcher.

Story and picture: Angela Wilding

The CTiW WaLK oF WiTness on Good Friday started as usual at sacred heart church but
an innovation introduced by Fr Martin o’Connor meant we all started inside the church where
the large wooden cross and the arrangement of stones and crucifix from the penitential service
were displayed (see picture above) and the walk started with prayers. We finished in the angli-
can church and during a lovely ceremony symbols of Christ's crucifixion were displayed. simon
and seven-year-old Louis Dunn from sacred heart took up Jesus' seamless garment and Louis
read the lesson very confidently and clearly. afterwards everyone enjoyed hot cross buns and
coffee in the Methodist hall. a truly ecumenical occasion. our own Good Friday service was
made specially reverent and moving by the young men in the parish coming forward to sing
beautifully and do the readings.

This easter was very special in Wadhurst as nigel and hannah were received into the Church
during a beautiful and uplifting easter vigil service. nigel's wife Jana and Joan Grace had
walked with them in their journey to the faith and we all joined in renewing our baptismal vows
together. Fr Martin then confirmed them both using the newly blessed Chrism brought back
from arundel Cathedral. Story: Peggy Purslow:  Picture; Michael Flegg

WADHURST
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RYDESHILL
Preparatory School and Nursery

Highest rating in every category
in latest Inspection

An excep�onal Independent
Catholic School where children

flourish and thrive.

Girls 3 to 11 and boys 3 to 7 years.

www.rydeshill.com

Outstanding

Nurturing
Happy

THE SCHOOLS LISTED ON
THIS PAGE ARE PLEASED

TO SUPPORT THE
A & B NEWS
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TangneyTangney ToursTours
Pilgrimages 1974 - 2014Pilgrimages 1974 - 2014

www.tangney-tours.com
e-mail: info@tangney-tours.com

FREE BROCHURE LINE: 0800 917 3572

5126 ABTA No.Y5280

19 – 23 May - £399
30 May – 2 June - £375   

29 August – 1 September - £399 
Free Single Room

26 September – 3 October - £540
3 October – 10 October - £540

Free Single Room
These off ers are subject to availability and 

confi rmation at the time of booking. Based on 
3 star Beau Site or similar.

Lourdes Air off ers in 2014
Direct from Stansted

St
op

 P
re

ss
!

The Holy Land
15th - 22nd September 7 nights for £1250pp  

half board tour including fl ights 
Staying in Tiberias, Bethlehem & Jerusalem.

Fatima
6 Night Pilgrimage - 11th - 17th May 

10th - 16th September & 11th - 17th October
From £589pp

4 night pilgrimage - 11th - 15th August 
From £479pp

Special 3 night pilgrimage from London & 
Liverpool 20th - 23rd June - From £399pp

Contact us for all your 
pilgrimage requirements

40MM X 3

145MM X 3

35MM X 2

St Robert
Southwell
Catholic
Primary
School

Lambs Farm Road
West Sussex, Horsham

RH12 4LP 
Headteacher Mrs A Hudspith

Telephone 01403 252357

THE TOWERS

CONVENT

SCHOOL
Upper Beeding, Steyning

BN44 3TF

Headteacher

Mrs C Trelfa

Telephone 01903 812185

SAINT WILFRID'S 

CATHOLIC

PRIMARY SCHOOL
Queen Elizabeth

Avenue, 
Burgess Hill RH15 9RJ

Headteacher  Mrs A O'Hara
Telephone:

01444 235254 

St Andrews
Catholic
School 

11-18 Catholic School
NOR 900 

(inc 130 in Sixth Form)

Grange Road, 

Leatherhead, Surrey KT22 7JP

Headteacher 

Mr A Mitchell

Telephone 01372 221200

email: administrator@

st-andrews.surrey.sch.uk


